PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA *Telephone:* 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest
Fr. Peter Morgan

frpetermorgan@aol.com

Parish Deacon Rev. John SandersTel: 01726 74911

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS MARY & JOSEPH (Yr B) Sunday 28th December 2014

TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	27th Dec.	6.00 p.m.	(Sidney, Helen & Joan Whittington)
Sunday	28th Dec.	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(The Sick & Housebound)
Tuesday	30th Dec.	7.00 p.m.	(Vittorio Abate RIP)
Wednesday	31st Dec.	10.30 a.m.	(The recently bereaved)
Thursday	1st Jan.	12.05 p.m.	Solemnity of Mary, Mother of
			God (Josie Blamey RIP)
Friday	2nd Jan.	10.30 a.m.	St Basil the Great & St Gregory
			Nazianzen
Saturday	3rd Jan.	6.00 p.m.	(Mgr Patrick & Canon Matthias
			Corrigan RIP)
Sunday	4th Jan.	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(Vadne & Gerald Gallacher RIP)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m.

EXPOSITION

Wednesday after Mass until noon

ROSARY

Friday 10.00 a.m.

ORDINARIATE MASSES

Sunday 5.30 p.m. & Wednesday 7.00pm



MASS INTENTIONS

Sat 27th Dec - Sidney, Helen & Joan Whittington (Lyn Whittington's intention). Tues 30th Dec - Vittorio Abate RIP (Pietro Abate's intention). Thurs 1st Jan - Josie Blamey RIP (Margaret & Robin Nicholls' intention). Sat 3rd Jan - Mgr Patrick & Canon Matthias Corrigan RIP (Gloria Hocking's intention). Sun 4th Jan, 10.30am - Vadne & Gerald Gallacher RIP (Frank Gallacher's intention).

BAPTISM

This *Sunday 28th December* during the 10.30am Mass we welcome Jessie Anne Laranjeiro Guedes into the family of the Church through the Sacrament of Baptism. Please pray for her, her parents and her godparents as they make this commitment to Christ and his Church.

CRIB OFFERING

The Crib Offering this year will, as is customary, go to support the work of the Catholic Children's Society (Plymouth). If you wish to make a donation during the Season of Christmas you may place it in the wooden collection box which will be placed by the Crib.

FR. PETER'S ADVENT LETTER

If you have not received a copy of Fr. Peter's letter please let the Parish Office have details of your name and address (yellow forms are available in the Narthex) so that one can be sent to you and you do not miss out next time! If you have moved house in the past twelve months and have not yet informed the Parish Office, please let Sarah know as soon as possible. Thank you.

SPECIAL MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION AND READERS

If you have not already collected your new rota for the first three months of 2015, please pick it up from the letter rack in the Porch as soon as possible. Thank you.

PARISH BREAKFAST

There will be a parish breakfast next *Sunday 4th January* after the 8.30am Mass. All are very welcome.

JUSTICE AND PEACE GROUP

The first meeting of the New Year will be held on *Wednesday 7th January at 6.00pm* in St. Monica's Room. New members are always most welcome.

CORNWALLCATHOLIC CHOIR

The Cornwall Catholic Choir celebrates its 1st anniversary on *Saturday 10th January*. The monthly practice will begin with coffee at 10.00am and will be followed with a Celebration Lunch at 12.00noon.

THANK YOU

Much work, both visibly and behind the scenes, went on to make our celebration of Christmas such a special and fitting welcome to God, come in flesh among us. Thank you to all those who gave their talents, time and care and who contributed in any way to the preparations for Christmas this year. It is greatly appreciated.

GUIDES FOR READERS

The January to March issue is now available for Ministers of the Word to pick up in the Server's Sacristy. If you are a Reader at the weekend Masses, please help yourself to a copy of this most helpful booklet. It gives a brief and useful overview of the essential message conveyed by the readings and the links between the Old and New Testament passages.

CHILDREN'S CATECHISM

Catechism in the New Year begins again on *Wednesday 14th January at 4.30pm*. Many thanks to the children of the Catechism Groups who made such beautiful cards to send to our sick and housebound parishioners this Christmas. They have been greatly appreciated.

IT IS THE LORD - February 6th-8th, Toorak Hotel, Torquay

A weekend with Bishop Mark and Fr Stephen Wang to explore how as a diocese we might respond to Pope Francis' call to make evangelisation our priority. An exciting moment in the life of our local Church as we anticipate the future with fresh hope. The weekend is open to all, but is especially useful for parish council members, catechists, teachers, parents and anyone who is excited about evangelisation. There are booking forms available in the Narthex and for more details contact Debbie on 01364 645393 or go on line to www.plymouth-diocese.org.uk/gather2015.

DEVON AND CORNWALL REFUGEE CENTRE

The Devon and Cornwall Refugee Centre would like to express their grateful thanks to Fr. Peter and the parishioners of St. Augustine's for all the support they have received during 2014.

CATHOLIC CHILDREN'S SOCIETY (PLYMOUTH)

Children First, the newsletter of the diocesan Children's Society, is now available in the Narthex. This edition contains news of the Society's Annual Appeal, how you can recycle for the Society and other ways to get involved in its work across the diocese. The Catholic Children's Society would like to thank the Parish for its support over the past year and to wish everyone a happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.

MAGNIFICAT

January's issue of the Magnificat is available in the Narthex, price £4.

DIOCESAN YEAR BOOK 2015

The 2015 issue of the Diocesan Year book is now available in the Narthex, price £3.25. Please place your money in the wall box in the Porch. Thank you.

LIVING FAITH

The January - March edition of Living Faith is now available in the Narthex, price 50p. Please place your purchase money in the wall safe in the Porch.

COLLECTIONS - Thank you

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £336 per week. All cheques should be made payable to 'PRCDTR St. Austell Parish'.

Parish Collection: £626.80; Candles: £20.51; Cafod Ethiopia Jar: £14.27; Coffee: £11.60; Flowers: £6.58; Autumn Fayre Donation: £84.10.

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick or housebound, especially Pauline Abdey, Joy & Fred Abraham, Sheila Alleyn, Sylvia Austin, Marcella Beer, Pat Carsey, James & Margaret Clapp, Mary Coupe, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, Paul & Cynthia Longthorp, Carmen Matthews, Mary Maguire, Maria Consuelo Martyn, Pamela O'Cock, Ian Parkinson, Valerie Parkinson, Pamela Platt, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Jenny Stears, Amanda Stickney, Pat Thompson, Pauline Whitford, & Sally Wilson.



Fr. Peter & Deacon John would like to express their heartfelt gratitude for all the cards and gifts they have received this Christmas.

Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Karen Waters - Tel: 01726 842372 Pat Whitehouse - Tel: 01726 814415

Diocesan Safeguarding Office

Tel: 01364 645390

"You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."

(St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227